
EDITORIAL 

This issue of Arts has been made possible by a grant from the Faculty 
of Arts, which we acknowledge gratefully. We thank too Emeritus 
Professor Wesley Milgate for a generous donation. 

The purpose of Arts is to publish work of scholarly interest to 
members of the Association; contributions for consideration 
are welcome. Arts also publishes the inaugural lectures of newly 
appointed professors. It is a matter for regret that in recent years 
some inaugurals have either not been given or have not been made 
available for publication. 

Dr W. J. (Bill) Jobling, Reader in the School of Studies in 
Religion, died suddenly in December 1994. He was warmly liked, 
and respected as a scholar, throughout the Faculty. The eulogy read 
by Dr Kenneth Cable is printed here. 

We record also, with regret, the death in January of Athanasius 
Pryor Treweek (1911-1995). Ath (as he was widely known) took 
both a First in Latin and Greek, with the University Medal in Classics, 
and an Honours degree in Mathematics. The combination led to a 
PhD thesis on fourth-century Greek geometry. After joining the 
Department of Greek in 1938, he served with distinction in World 
.War II as a code-breaker. Later he became a Sub-Dean of the Faculty, 
and was Associate Professor from 1965 to his retirement in 1971. 
Emeritus Professor Bill Ritchie writes: Apart from his particular 
interest in Greek mathematics, Ath's interests were especially in the 
language, of which he had a particularly fine knowledge. He was a 
very effective teacher at all levels, and especially for those whose 
bent was towards philological studies. He will be remembered with 
respect and affection by a generation of classicists. 

G.L.L. 


